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OLW NEWS 2019 
Tel:    9460 6684 
Email: principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 19       Date:  Monday June 17 2019 

    

Dear Parents & Families, 
 All classes will be involved in the St 
John’s First Aid in Schools Program this 
Tuesday as part of our Inquiry Units 
around Health & Wellbeing. 
REGIONAL CROSS COUNTRY 
 We wish Alvin & Will the best of 
luck for their events this Wednesday 
afternoon at Bundoora Park. 
EDUCATION BOARD MEETING 
 Our next Ed Board Meeting is this 
Wednesday June 19 at 7.00pm. Minutes 
and Agenda have been distributed 
through our school app. 
MID YEAR REPORTS 

Mid-Year Reports will be distributed 
to families next Tuesday. Please spend 
time discussing your child’s achievements 
with them so that they are aware of your 
support for their efforts and progress. This 
report is a follow on from your Parent – 
Teacher interview at the end of Term 1, 
with the next round of Parent – Teacher 
interviews set for the end of Term 3.  

As schools move towards the new 
Victorian Curriculum, you will notice a few 
more changes in the names of some 
subject areas and how and when subjects 
are assessed. Under the new system, more 
subjects will begin to receive a score at the 
earlier grade levels. The tracking of 
progress may still have some anomalies 
from 2018 to 2019 so please read the 
cover letter going home with the report 
which will further assist parents in 
understanding these changes. 
SENIOR SCHOOL WINTER SPORT 
  This week our teams have their 
final match of the season with a HOME 
game against Reservoir Views Primary 
School. We wish all our teams the best of 
luck in the final round, especially as they 
are in the top 2 in each sport! 
CONFIRMATION PARENT-CHILD NIGHT  
 As part of the preparation for the 
Sacrament of Confirmation there is a 
Parent-Child Night on Tuesday July 16 
which is the second day of next term. 

Please ensure that you have this date in 
your diary. 
STAFF LEAVE 

Mrs Luff and I will be on Leave next 
week, so If you need any assistance during 
the week please contact Miss Nguyen, 
who will be the Acting Principal, or speak 
with Anna or Kerry in the School Office. 
LAST DAY OF TERM 

Please mark in your diary that Term 
2 concludes next Friday, June 28, at 
1.00pm. The OSHC Program will operate 
from this time for those that require this 
service. Term 3 resumes on Monday July 
15 at 9.00am. 

Enjoy the week! 
Kevin Burke 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

Confirmation (Year 6)  
A Parent/Child Reflection Evening for all 
students who will be receiving the 
Sacrament of Confirmation will take place 
in the School Hall on Tuesday 16th July at 
7:00pm.  
Commitment Mass - Sunday 21st July at 
10:00am 
The Sacrament of Confirmation - Thursday 
1st August at 5:00pm 

Reconciliation (Year 2)  
Commitment Mass - Sunday 20th October 
at 10:00am 
Sacrament of Reconciliation - Tuesday  

12th November at 7:00pm 

 
 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who 

found out that ruminate means ‘to 
think deeply about something’ or ‘to 
contemplate’.  
Our word of the week for this week is:   

VOCIFEROUS 

Find out it’s meaning and see if 
you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week!  
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Have your kids outgrown their coats and jackets? 
 

Are they from size 4 upwards? 
 

A message from the Big Group CEO: 
 

“It is so cold outside and I’m working with caseworkers and teachers who are telling me 

that children are in tears as it’s so cold. They don’t have a coat, singlet, warm socks or 

track suit pants at kinder or school. 
 

I’m gathering as many warm coats, new singlets, beanies and navy blue track pants to take 

to those kids. Sizes 4-12” 

 

Could you please donate any items which are clean and in good condition, so we can get them 

to these kids ASAP. 
 

The SRC at OLW would like to support this charity that is based in the Northern Suburbs. 

We want to help kids in our community.  If you have any of these items to donate can you 

please drop them off in Mrs Allison Luff’s office and I will take them to the drop off 

centre in Bundoora.  

 

For more information go to: https://biggrouphug.org/ 

 

 

https://biggrouphug.org/


 

  

  



 

  

  



 

  

  



 

  

  



 

  

  



 

  

  



 

  

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 9462 1221            School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 

Entrance Antiphon: Blest be God the Father, and the Only Begotten Son of God, and also the Holy 

Spirit, for he has shown us his merciful love.  

 

Communion Antiphon: Since you are children of God, God has sent into your hearts the Spirit of 

his Son, the Spirit who cries out: Abba, Father.  

 

Readers for Sunday Mass   

16th Jun 6pm  J Conway 8am N Browne 10am  I Lowe 

23rd Jun 6pm M Smyth 8am Sr Carmel 10am N Buchan 

 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
16th Jun 6pm  K Zanini & Volunteer needed 10am D Austin & Volunteer needed 

23rd Jun 6pm L Gangi & Volunteer needed 10am M Leonard & Volunteer needed 

  

OLW Church Cleaning Roster 

22nd Jun Professional Cleaners 

 

OLW Sacristy Linen Laundering Roster 
16th Jun Judy McColl 

23rd Jun Joan Fothergill 

 

12th Jun  Church Account  $1035.50 

   Presbytery Account  $731.00 

 

Parish Lunch: Wednesday 26th June at Summerhill Hotel. All welcome. 

 

Change of movie day:  Green Ave Pictures is now Thursday 4th July. This month’s movie is ‘Book 

Club’. Come along and bring your friends one and all. Basket lunch, tea, coffee, milk and some 

sweeties. Price is $12.00 only. 

 

Used stamps: The Sisters of St Joseph have asked for used stamps. They sell them to make money 

for their schools in Timor, Leste and Peru. They are able to change student’s books into their own 

language and each child gets a book to learn their lessons. Let’s help with this great cause. 

 



 

  

Christmas in July: Father Christmas is awaiting for you to sign up for Christmas in July. So far, 

40 people have signed up. We would like more of you to come along. Please sign up and remember, 

help is available if needed. $30.00 per head includes roast lunch, dessert, tea and coffee, cakes and 

nibbles and soft drinks. Bring your own wine and spirits, especially the Christmas ones! If you 

wish to make part payments, see Glenda, Angelina or Sue. 

 

St.Vincent De Paul’s Winter Appeal 22/23 June 2019: Vinnies need your support to assist the 

poorest and most vulnerable in our society. Many of them are women struggling to keep their 

children in stable, affordable housing and to pay their bills. Federal income support payments are 

simply not enough and they have to turn to Vinnies and other charities to help with the shortfall. 

There will be a leaving collection after each of the weekend masses on 22/23 June. Envelopes are 

available in the church foyer and can be placed in the leaving collections after the masses, given to 

Father or to the Vinnies member, who will be available after each Mass. If you require a receipt 

don’t forget to put your name and address on the envelope. Envelopes are always available in the 

foyer of the church and donations can be made at any time. 

Clothes and bedding can be donated directly to the Vinnies shops. Food with a long expiry date is 

welcome. However, money gives us greater flexibility in directing our help where it is most needed. 

Please help us to support the needy with your usual generosity. Remember “Whoever is generous 

to the poor lends to the Lord, who will repay the good deed”. Proverbs 19:17. 

 

 

 

Today’s housekeeping tip: 

Always keep several Get Well Cards on the mantelpiece. That way, if unexpected  

guests arrive, they think you’ve been sick and unable to clean. 

 

For all the young ladies thinking of getting a tattoo remember: when you get older a butterfly on 

the back becomes a buzzard in the crack. 

 

 

ASPIRE FINANCIAL & RETIREMENT PLANNING PTY LTD 

Specialist in Taxation, Superannuation, Retirement Planning, Centrelink issues and Estate 

Planning.  Contact Mike or Gavin Jolley on 9466 8777  

ASTRO GRAPHICS  

For all your Designing & Printing needs. Contact Sue & Chris Schembri on 9350 7033 

TONY’S IT EXPERTS 

Need a computer expert? Contact Tony for a free quotation on 0423 694 938 

A & G HOME AND OFFICE FURNITURE REMOVALS.  Call 9464 3931 

BUNDOORA DRY CLEANERS (Polaris). Call 0469 784 285 


